## Glen Ullin - Hebron Bearcats

Myron Schaff, Hebron 400 Church Ave, Hebron, ND 58638 701-878-4442



Dear NDHSAA realignment committee,

We are writing to you today to request a move from region 7 to region 5. Currently we are in a region whose schools are predominantly in the mountain time zone. We live and operate in the central time zone. When we have activities at other schools, many times we get home at a very late hour. Getting home at such late hours makes it difficult for our students to perform to the best of their abilities in the classroom and on the field of play. By moving us from region 7 to region 5 that more than likely would force Grant County to region 7 which is a better fit. With us in region 5 all the schools in region 5 would be on central time zone. Currently Grant County is the only school in region 5 that is on a mountain time zone. On the same note there would be much less confusion in our communities as to start times of activities knowing that we are all in the central time zone. Grant County is in a much better position to travel to region 7 schools like Bowman, Hettinger, New England, and Mott. They are all on the same time zone.

Currently we are co-opted with region 5 school New Salem for football, golf, and wrestling. The familiarity with this region would make an easy transition for us to move. We are located right off the interstate and would make travel easy for teams in region 5 coming to us for activities. Travel wise we are in a much better position to travel east to schools who are on our same time zone. This will cut down on the amount of travel time required for our students. Allowing our students to get home at a reasonable time from their activities. Making them much more productive in the classroom and field of play.

When we were originally moved from region 5 to region 7 our communities were in a mountain time zone. A few years after being in region 7 all of Morton County changed to a central time zone. Now both communities are in a central time zone which better aligns with region 5.

We feel the information presented above is more than sufficient enough to grant this request. We look forward to hearing from the committee on this matter. Thank you for taking the time to consider our request for realignment.

Sincerely.

Pete Remboldt Myron Schaff Activity Directors